



OHIO DEPARTMENT OF MENTAL HEALTH AND ADDICTION SERVICES

STATE OPIOID RESPONSE COMMUNITY INVESTMENT GUIDEBOOK

September 30, 2021 – September 29, 2022







TABLE OF CONTENTS

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY	1
PLANNED COMMUNITY INVESTMENT	3
ADAMHS BOARD OF ADAMS, LAWRENCE, AND SCIOTO	4
ALLEN, AUGLAIZE, AND HARDIN ADAMHS BOARD	5
ASHLAND COUNTY BOARD OF ADAMHS	6
ASHTABULA COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	7
ATHENS-HOCKING-VINTON 317 BOARD	8
BELMONT, HARRISON, MONROE ADAMHS BOARD	9
BROWN COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	1
BUTLER COUNTY MENTAL HEALTH AND ADDICTION RECOVERY SERVICES BOARD	1
MENTAL HEALTH AND RECOVERY BOARD OF CLARK GREENE MADISON	.3
CLERMONT COUNTY MENTAL HEALTH AND RECOVERY BOARD	.4
COLUMBIANA MENTAL HEALTH AND RECOVERY SERVICES BOARD	.3
CRAWFORD-MARION COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	.5
CUYAHOGA COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	6.
DELAWARE-MORROW COUNTIES ADAMHS BOARD	8
ERIE ADAMHS BOARD	9
FAIRFIELD COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	20
FOUR COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	<u>'</u> 1
FRANKLIN COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	22
GALLIA JACKSON MEIGS ADAMH BOARD	<u>'</u> 4
GEAUGA COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	25
HANCOCK COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	25
HAMILTON COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	<u>'</u> 7
HURON ADAMHS BOARD	28
JEFFERSON COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	29
LAKE COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	10
LICKING-KNOX COUNTIES ADAMHS BOARD	10
LOGAN-CHAMPAIGN COUNTIES ADAMHS BOARD	12
LORAIN COUNTY MHARS BOARD	13
LUCAS COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	4
MARION-CRAWFORD COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	6
MAHONING COUNTY MENTAL HEALTH & RECOVERY BOARD	; 7
MEDINA COUNTY ADAMH BOARD	18
MERCER-VAN WERT-PAULDING ADAMHS	39

MONTGOMERY COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD)
MUSKINGUM AREA ADAMHS BOARD	Ĺ
PAINT VALLEY ADAMHS BOARD	Ĺ
PREBLE COUNTY MENTAL HEALTH & RECOVERY BOARD	ŀ
PORTAGE COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	;
PUTNAM COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	;
RICHLAND COUNTY MENTAL HEALTH AND RECOVERY SERVICES BOARD	,
SENECA-OTTAWA-SANDUSKY-WYANDOT ADAMHS BOARD	ş
STARK COUNTY MENTAL HEALTH & ADDICTION RECOVERY)
SUMMIT COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD)
TRI-COUNTY (MIAMI, DARKE, AND SHELBY) ADAMHS BOARD	Ĺ
TRUMBULL COUNTY MENTAL HEALTH & RECOVERY BOARD	<u>,</u>
ADAMHS BOARD OF TUSCARAWAS-CARROLL COUNTIES	\$
UNION COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	<u>,</u>
WARREN-CLINTON COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	;
MENTAL HEALTH AND RECOVERY BOARD OF WAYNE AND HOLMES COUNTY	;
WOOD COUNTY ADAMHS BOARD	;
SOR 2.0 DIRECT FUNDED COMMUNITY PARTNER AWARDEES	š
SOR 2.0 DIRECT FUNDED INNOVATION AWARDS	
SOR 2.0 DIRECT FUNDED MOMS PROJECT AWARDS)
SOR 2.0 CONTRACTS AND INTER-AGENCY AGREEMENTS	L



Ohio's State Opioid Response (SOR) Project 2.0

The Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMSHA) awarded the State of Ohio approximately \$96M through the federal fiscal year (FFY) 2020 SOR program to develop tailored approaches to prevention, treatment, and recovery from opioid use disorders and/or stimulant use disorders. This is the second round of grant funding awarded through the SOR program. This new round of funding will allow the State of Ohio to expand upon the efforts planned for and implemented through the initial SOR 1.0 grant awarded in 2018.

The SOR 2.0 project is focused on building a community system of care that emphasizes integration between physical health, emergency health care, behavioral health care, criminal justice, and child welfare. These programs and services will build upon the work established by Ohio's 21st Century CURES State Targeted Response Initiative.

Implementing SOR 2.0

SOR 2.0 funding will be distributed through state and local partnerships as pre-approved by SAMSHA. The majority of the funding will be used to reimburse local Alcohol, Drug Addiction, and Mental Health Services (ADAMHS) Boards for continuum of care projects based on requests for proposal (RFPs) submitted to the Department from a list of local funding priorities, found here.

The grant will also be used to fund key state agency partnerships highlighted below.

- Ohio Department of Health: \$6.15M for overdose prevention strategies
- Ohio Board of Pharmacy: \$650K to address the misuse and diversion of prescription drugs though
 Ohio's prescription drug monitoring program
- Ohio Department of Veteran Services: \$1M to support training for veteran peers and outreach to connect veterans unable to access VA services
- Ohio Department of Job and Family Services: \$1.5M to support the OhioSTART program (Sobriety, Treatment and Reducing Trauma)
- Interagency Development: \$700K to enter into additional partnerships with state agencies or community partners

Planned Community Investment

Categories	Amount	Explanation
Administration	\$1,115,886.00	Cost of positions required by SAMSHA for
		the administration of the SOR 2.0 grant.
Grant Evaluation	\$1,022,049.00	Cost of a third-party to evaluate grant
		impact and outcomes.
State-to-State Partnerships	\$7,960,280.06	Support RecoveryOhio strategies across
		state agencies such as distribution of
		naloxone to reverse overdoses, expanding
		Fentanyl awareness campaigns, supporting
		Ohio's prescription Drug monitoring system,
		and bringing together child-serving
		agencies to assist families struggling with a
		substance use disorder.
Local ADAMH Board Projects	\$57,586,749.25	Funds local ADMAH Board efforts to support
		key SOR 2.0 priorities at the local level.
Community Provider Projects	\$5,379,924.06	Implements Community stakeholder
		partnerships to target engagement and
		retention efforts to best serve Ohioans most
		in need of treatment. The funds will support
		initiatives that provide peer support, re-
		entry supports, recovery housing, and
Innovation Initiatives	\$9,755,144.49	culturally appropriate services.
innovation initiatives	\$9,755,144.49	Identify and deploy innovative technology to manage behavioral health conditions,
		including the use of Android and iOS apps
		and medical devices.
Early Identification and Intervention	\$2,270,373.00	Better connect families to care through
Larry raction and intervention	ΨΕ,Ε10,313.00	increased early screening, assessments, and
		onboarding to treatments in behavioral
		health, primary care, and educational
		settings.
MOMS Projects	\$2,100,000.00	Funding for Maternal Opiate Medical
,		Supports (MOMS) programs to support
		pregnant women and those with young
		children.
Faith-Based and HECC Projects	\$2,500,000.00	Stigma reduction in communities through
		faith-based engagement.
Awareness Campaigns	\$2,000,000.00	Raise public awareness about addiction
		treatment and harm reduction resources to
		prevent overdose.
OhioMHAS Strategic Priorities	\$4,538,023.14	Targeted strategies including crisis supports,
		rapid responses, and other community
		service needs.
Total Budget	\$96,228,429.00	

ADAMHS Board of Adams, Lawrence, and Scioto

ADAMH Board Contact	Sue Shultz	740-354-5648	Sue_Shultz@adamhsals.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Kirsten Brownlee	614-312-5273	kirsten.brownlee@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$2,051,788.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$2,051,788.00		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

QRT/OCRT: respond to opioid overdoses to provide on scene screenings, treatment referrals, MAT linkage and crisis placement.

Residential Services: Ohio Valley Physicians to offer 3.5 and 3,7 level of care residential substance use disorder services.

MAT and Treatment Services: Shawnee Family Health will offer MAT and additional services in Lawrence county.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

TCC Vocational program: offers vocational training for clients alongside treatment services and education. Housing program: Initiate supports for Level III housing for substance use disorder clients.

Peer Support: Thrive will offer peer supports throughout the board area.

Providers: The Counseling Center, Shawnee Family Health Center, THRIVE peer support, Ohio Valley Physicians.

Highlight Innovative Programs: The Success Center developed to assist persons pre and post release from settings of incarceration. The curriculum focuses on skill building for job readiness, financial education, and life skills in courses such as workplace etiquette, backing, building credit and more. Courses support certification and employment in electric, plumbing, equipment operations, construction, auto mechanic, deck handing, and environmental services.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Building on the Quick Response Team integration of the Southern Ohio Medical Center and the Adams County Regional Medical Center with the existing Counseling Center 24/7 response team to include the Portsmouth Fire Department as a new partner. Persons who refuse medical care or Emergency Department transport will be offered a brief screening, referral to treatment, MAT linkage or other crisis placement services. The expansion will allow access to a larger proportion of the community missed in the current Emergency Department response.

Allen, Auglaize, and Hardin ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Katie Walker	419-222-5120	kelly@mhrsb.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	614-312-5273	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$ 811,625.91		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 386,125.00		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$1,197,750.91		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

SUD Mobile Crisis Services: Crisis intervention services provided in the community.

Jail Navigation Services: Providing substance abuse services for individuals incarcerated and post-release. Health Equity Improvement Plan: Community assessment and recommendations to enhance services to effectively reach the minority population.

Quick Response Team: Engage with individuals with that the local hospital who have experienced an overdose. Motivate to engage in services and linkage to treatment.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

MAT Navigator: Coordination to services to assist with effective treatment.

Family Stabilization Outreach: Reduce the Children Service's out of home placements by providing quick linkage to treatment.

Emergency Room Navigator: Community based support and linkage to treatment. Navigator will engage individuals with motivational interviewing.

Recovery Housing Coordinator: Coordination of recovery home and assuring quality services.

Recovery Housing Specialist: Complete intake paperwork and assist with placements.

Employment EAP Navigator: Navigation to EAP services for employees of local businesses.

Thrive Peer Support at Mercy Health MAT Clinic: Linkage to peer support services.

Hep-C Clinic: Screening, education, and linkage to treatment for individuals Hepatitis C positive.

Providers: Mercy Health St. Rita's Medical Center, Allen County Children's Services and Family Resource Center, Coleman Professional Services, and We Care Regional Quality Recovery Housing LLC

Highlight Innovative Programs: Recovery Navigator, Family Stabilization Coordinator, Quick Response Team, Mobile Crisis, Jail Navigator, Emergency Department Navigator, Hep-C Clinic, and Health Equity Plan.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Local Jails, Local Emergency Departments, Local Fire Departments, and Local Law Enforcement.

Ashland County Board of ADAMHS

ADAMH Board Contact	Dave Ross	419-281-3139	dross@ashlandmhrb.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-329-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$585,543.47		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$585,543.47		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Target Population(s) Treatment Services: Adult domestic/sexual/dating Violence, stalking, and human trafficking survivors in the Ashland County Domestic Violence Shelter ('Safe Haven') and adult inmates in the Ashland County Jail. Provide co-occurring and SUD only treatment services in the jail and domestic violence shelter to reduce relapse and recidivism rates. Offer transportation and Navigator services to increase behavioral health treatment participation and involvement in key supportive services

RECOVERY

Ashland County adults in recovery housing, the domestic violence shelter or receiving services for opioid/stimulant use/misuse.

PREVENTION

Primary Prevention Services: Ashland County Youth in the K-12 System, Adults with criminal justice involvement, parents/caregivers/foster families involved with child protective services and adults/youth of targeted community partners.

JAIL

Provide co-occurring and SUD only treatment services in the jail and domestic violence shelter to reduce relapse and recidivism rates.

Providers: Appleseed, ACCADA, CCS, Spire Advertising

Highlight Innovative Programs: Individuals are targeted at all stages of development, starting from Kindergarten, on the life continuum for prevention services.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Recovery housing and treatment are connected through navigators and transportation services.

Ashtabula County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Miriam Walton	(440) 992-3121	mwalton@ashtabulamhrs.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-329-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$367,443.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$175,000.00		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$542,443.00		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Contingency Management: Motivational incentives and tangible rewards to encourage sobriety and behaviors that support healthy living

MOMS: Program for pregnant women and new moms with the goal of fostering recovery, ensuring child safety, and promoting family stability

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Family Recovery Housing & Maternal Recovery Housing: Recovery housing continued through Community Counseling Center for women with OUD/Stimulant Use Disorder and their children and Lake Area Recovery Center's expansion to new recovery house for men.

Peer Support: Increase access to SUD peer support services

PREVENTION

Smoking cessation: Freedom from Smoking program to individuals with OUD and/or stimulant use disorder

EARLY INTERVENTION

Criminal Justice Navigator: Screening and referral to care with individuals involved with the court

Providers: Lake Area Recovery Center, Community Counseling Center, Signature Health, Ashtabula County Adult Probation

Highlight Innovative Programs:

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Collaboration with probation department to streamline the access to treatment. Collaboration with the health department to expand smoking cessation program to individuals with mental health disorders.

Athens-Hocking-Vinton 317 Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Diane Pfaff	740-593-3177	diane@ahv317.co.athens.oh.us
OMHAS SOR Contact	Kirsten Brownlee	614-312-5273	kirsten.brownlee@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$2,058,275.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 556,482.00		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$2,614,757.00		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Court Intervention: Expand access to MAT while addressing social determinants of health and focusing on causal factors that trigger and exacerbate the disease cycle of addiction through assessment and evidence-based programming for justice involved clients.

Residential TREATMENT Expand access through OTP and residential support creating multiagency pathway to treatment including through the emergency department, overdose response team and harm reduction program. Further expand services to adolescents and their families through residential treatment and clinical support services.

MOMS (Maternal Opiate Medical Supports): provide MAT and clinical support wrap-around services to pregnant and post-partum women diagnosed with opioid or stimulant use disorder.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

QRT/Peer Support: utilize a rapid access model combined with support to develop authentic relationships and facilitate referrals to community providers.

Housing Supports: aid clients in gaining and maintaining housing in recovery housing, sober living settings and independent community living environments. Targeting both single adults and women and children.

PREVENTION/EARLY INTERVENTION

Athens Adolescent Outpatient Program: expand the existing, evidence-based program to provide early intervention/outpatient services, clinical support, and wrap around services to Appalachian students.

Providers: Athens Mental Health Inc., dba The Gathering Place; Serenity Grove; The John W. Clem Recovery House; Integrated Services for Behavioral Health (ISBH); Hopewell Health Centers, Inc. (HHC); TASC; Health Recovery Services (HRS)

Highlight Innovative Programs: The Health Recovery Services Athens Adolescent Outpatient Program (AAOP) offers ASAM Level 1 outpatient care and will expand to support early intervention, clinical support and wrap around services through a multidisciplinary, trauma informed team. The AAOP reduces transportation barriers and supports families who lack financial means and Medicaid support for services. The program works collaboratively with the school system to identify eligible families and children and overcomes barriers created by poverty and a family history of substance use.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Partnership between ISBH and the Vinton County Drug court for county, felony, and juvenile courts. Aid in finding housing, employment, and treatment for addiction to participants in the Drug Court Programs.

Partnership between O'Bleness Hospital emergency department, peer supporters and Hopewell Health Center to implement timely engagement and individualized care including induction onto MAT, engagement with peer support and build authentic relationships to support recovery.

Belmont, Harrison, Monroe ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Lisa Ward	(740) 695-9998	lisaw@bhmboard.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Kirsten Brownlee	614-312-5273	kirsten.brownlee@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$668,678.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$668,678.00		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Peer Support: THRIVE peer support to engage persons in emergency departments after an overdose and those who are incarcerated. ASCENT will also provide non-clinical assistance for all residents through weekly peer supports and crisis prevention services.

Treatment and Recovery Resources Application: Using the GetHelpNow platform to provide information to first responders and the community regarding available treatment and supports. It provides quick access to crisis lines and connections to providers based on user input regarding location and services desired.

PREVENTION/EARLY INTERVENTION

Universal and Indicated Strategies for youth: Family Recovery Center will engage is coordinated prevention programming using the Strategic Prevention Framework to implement community prevention strategies. Data collection, partnerships with law enforcement, establishing a community drug prevention coalition and provide drug free workplace training.

Providers: Family Recovery Center, Ascend Innovations, Ascent powered by Sober Grid, THRIVE

Highlight Innovative Programs: The GetHelpNow application will be designed through partnerships with the board and treatment providers to ensure local providers of services across the continuum are available to all persons within the board area. The application provides information to support law enforcement and first responders who often desire to refer residents to services but are often unsure of the appropriate organization to contact. Using the direct interface through a mobile application will allow residents, first responders and law enforcement to access available resources at the moment they are needed.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: THIRVE peer support will partner with area hospitals to engage with persons in the hospital struggling with opioid and/or stimulant use disorders. Thrive will also provide peer supporters to the three county jails for both male and female incarcerated individuals. The connection will continue through release from the hospital or the jail to assist in treatment, recovery supports and other services engagement.

Brown County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Deanna Vietze	(937) 378-3504	dvietze@bcmhas.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Philip Londrico	(614) 271-4551	Philip.Londrico@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$229,318.76		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$229,318.76		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Quick Response Team: Provides Narcan training, community resources, assessments, treatment options, and education regarding medical risks.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Peer Support: Provide transportation, recovery support, and engage clients in treatment including medication-assisted treatment services.

CRIMINAL JUSTICE

Jail & Court Treatment Navigation: Provide consultation, assessments, and referrals to treatment. Assist with MAT engagement within the county jail and municipal court.

PREVENTION

Education and Stigma Reduction: Provide family support services for those with family members who have experienced substance use disorder(s). Additionally, implement prevention messaging via social media and the Strengthening Families Program.

Providers: Talbert House, Brown County Health Department, Child Focus, Brown County Drug & Major Crimes Task Force

Highlight Innovative Programs:

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: QRT brings together law enforcement, treatment providers and healthcare providers

Butler County Mental Health and Addiction Recovery Services Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Tiffany Lombardo	(513) 860-8384	lombardotr@bcmhars.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Philip Londrico	(614) 271-4551	Philip.Londrico@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$1,922,604.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$133,242.50		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$2,055,846.50		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

EARLY INTERVENTION/OUTREACH

Harm Reduction Collaborative: In partnerships with the Project DAWN and syringe exchange sites, address needs in the community through the distribution of naloxone, supplies, and outreach across 5 counties.

TREATMENT

Extended Care and Rehabilitation: Provides individuals with co-occurring conditions access to clinicians with ability to assess, diagnose and treat substance use disorders.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Peer Support: Provide jail-based peer recovery support to assist with IOP engagement, provide access to case management and post-release planning, and additional recovery supports.

Drop-In Engagement: Provide access to resources such as Medicaid enrollment, driver's license, and wrap-around recovery supports.

CRIMINAL JUSTICE

Jail SUD Treatment & Navigation: Provide peer recovery support, reentry planning/case management, and warm-handoff services to recovery supports.

PREVENTION

Education and Stigma Reduction: Build a county-wide campaign focused on reducing stigma and engaging individuals and families. This includes billboards, print materials, social media, and other promotional means.

Providers: Envision Partnerships, Sojourner, Access Counseling Services, Community Behavioral Health, DeCoach Rehabilitation Centers, HOUSE

Highlight Innovative Programs: Harm Reduction Collaborative is a 5-county initiative that provides a mobile unit and staffing to a syringe exchange, Narcan education.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Prevention messaging is a collaboration between the health department, local prevention coalition and the addiction task force.

Mental Health and Recovery Board of Clark Greene Madison

ADAMH Board Contact	Greta Mayer	(937) 322-0648	greta@mhrb.org
ADAMH Board Contact	Tracey Stute	(937) 322-0648	tracey@mhrb.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Philip Londrico	(614) 271-4551	Philip.Londrico@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$1,379,969.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$1,379,969.00		
County**			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

MAT and Wrap-Around Services: Provide MAT and treatment of co-occurring disorders/medical issues.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Housing: Provide access to recovery housing and housing assistance, linkage to treatment, and workforce engagement including faith-based providers and partner which utilizes gender-specific/trauma-informed approaches to treatment.

CRIMINAL JUSTICE

Jailed-Based Services: Provide pre-release jail-based assessment and treatment engagement including peer recovery support services.

PREVENTION

Education and Stigma Reduction: Provide Triple P, Botvin Life Skills, and other various school-based prevention curriculums. Provide adult prevention education series targeted at smoking cessation and Prime for Life.

Providers: McKinley Hall Inc., DeCoach Rehabilitation Centers, Greene County Education Service Center, Thrive Behavioral Health Center, Ascent, Mental Health Services for Clark and Madison Counties

Highlight Innovative Programs: McKinley Hall provides housing support in a trauma informed capacity, including vast wrap around services with community linkages.

Clermont County Mental Health and Recovery Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Karen Scherra	(513) 732-5407	kscherra@ccmhrb.org
ADAMH Board Contact	Lee Ann Watson	(513) 732-5406	lwatson@ccmhrb.org
ADAMH Board Contact	Erica Pursley	(513) 732-5405	epursley@ccmhrb.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Philip Londrico	(614) 271-4551	Philip.Londrico@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$1,175,041.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the County**	\$1,175,041.00		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

MAT: Provide community-based OTP, increase nursing staff availability, and continue community corrections-based MAT and treatment services.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Peer Support: Provide peer recovery support services at all Greater Cincinnati Behavioral Health Services (GCBH) which include housing assistance, OTP, and transportation services. Peer recovery supporters are embedded within recovery houses.

Housing: Implementation of new housing provider with 12 beds. Additionally, GCBH has 10 beds and provides rental subsidy for transitional housing.

Employment Services: Assist individuals in choosing, obtaining, and maintaining competitive employment.

Providers: Greater Cincinnati Behavioral Health Services, Clermont County Board of Commissioners, On Our Way Home Recovery Housing

Columbiana Mental Health and Recovery Services Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Marcy Patton	330-424-0195	mpatton@ccmhrsb.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-372-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$345,019.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$345,019.00		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

PREVENTION

Court referrals to treatment in lieu of jail will be integral.

TREATMENT

The Counseling Center will add a full-time case manager to the court treatment staff. Duties will include case management, GPRA data collection and implementation of the CBT program entitled "Thinking for a Change". MAT services and telehealth will expand at the Family Recovery Center. Transportation will be provided as needed.

Court and criminal justice: The Counseling Center will add a full-time case manager to the court treatment staff

HOUSING/RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Broadway Recovery Services added a new recovery house and expand MAT services. Transportation to treatment and support services will be provided as needed.

CHILDREN AND FAMILIES/NEW COMMUNITY PARTNERS: Columbiana JFS will collaborate to begin the START program with families in October of 2021.

Providers: The Counseling Center, CCDJFS, On Demand Counseling, Family Recovery Center, Broadway Recovery Services

Highlight Innovative Programs: On Demand Counseling will hire a peer as part of Peer Recovery Services, to partner with QRT (quick response teams) and mobile crisis.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Columbiana ADAMHS Board will collaborate with Columbiana JFS on implementation of the START program with families in October of 2021.

Cuyahoga County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Larry Smith	216-241-3400	lsmith1@adamhscc.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-329-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$2,709,527.95		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$3,219,406.64		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$5,928,934.59		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Criminal Justice Jail MAT: Provide access to MAT for individuals residing in Cuyahoga County Jail.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

12-Step Housing: Level II sober living facility for women. Accepts MAT. Serves 10 per year.

B. Riley Housing: Only recovery house in Cuyahoga serving LGBTQ+ recovery adults. Serve 75.

Briermost Housing: Recovery housing coupled with an agriculture training program. Serve 24.

Griffin Housing: Level II recovery housing providing transitional housing, case management and recovery supports. Target population adult men of color coming out of detox treatment facilities. Serving 15 men.

Mommy and Me, Too Housing: Provide safe, stable, and supportive recovery housing to 12 women and

NORA Housing: Housing, case management services, linkages to clinical and therapeutic support, one-on-one mentoring, MAT, discharge planning including permanent housing and follow-up. Serving 30. Freedom Housing Peer Support

Woodrow Housing: Use of evidence base practice of the Social Model of Recovery Housing providing peer support, daily support, and structure for 22 clients. Provide peer support services.

I'm in Transition Housing: Faith-based recovery housing program with each client assigned a peer supporter. Local MAT clinic available as needed. Serves 15 adults.

NORA Women's Housing: Faith based nonprofit provider off recovery housing accepting all forms of MAT. Includes faith based, gender specific curriculum, facilitator led 10-week support group. Target population is adult African American women ages 18 to 64 with a diagnosis of opioid misuse and use disorder or stimulant misuse and use disorder. Serving 10 women including up to 3 with minor children in the home. Lissette Quinones Ministries: implemented *Moviendo la meta Barreras* – Removing Barriers – to remove barriers in the Hispanic/Latino community whose lives have been impacted by SUD and co-occurring mental health diagnosis.

Women of Hope: provides recovery housing to female veterans.

their children with access to recovery support services.

PREVENTION and Peer Support:

Thrive Outreach PREVENTION Outreach prevention events distributing Naloxone and harm reduction supplies. Working with local law enforcement, EMS, and the medical examiner to identify zip codes with high EMS runs for overdoses and overdose fatalities. Serving 200 each year.

White Butterfly Outreach: Strategically places notecards targeting locations at which people with opiate or stimulant use disorders commonly use. The cards contain a handwritten, encouraging note and several phone numbers for resources that support recovery. Serving 100.

Woodrow Peer Support: Provide peer support to cardiac patients with opiate and stimulant use disorders at the Cleveland Clinic Foundation, ongoing virtual peer support in skilled nursing facilities. Peers meet with patients one to four times per week. Will serv 150 individuals.

Ascent Peer Support: (Sober Grid) Provides virtual addiction recovery peer coaching. Target population of individuals 13 years and older. Serving 250 annually.

Point of Freedom Housing Peer Support: Provides peer support, relapse prevention activities and support for clients receiving MAT including referrals, transportation and use of lockboxes. Serving 16 annually. NORA Peer Support: One-on-One mentoring, education for families about opioid dependence, MAT, recovery, facilitating the family's participation in peer-based recovery supports and local family resources. Target population is adults with opiate use disorders. serving 40 individuals.

Delaware-Morrow Counties ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Deanna Brant	(740) 513-3001	dbrant@dmmhrsb.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	(614) 208-8285	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$1,029,000.04		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 116,732.52		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$1,145,732.56		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Opioid Engagement: Partnerships with law enforcement, hospitals, courts, Department of Job and Family Services, and peer recovery supporters to provide rapid linkage to treatment.

Alpha Stim: Cranial electromagnetic stimulation device that uses micro-current to release a patented waveform, purported to provide a drug-free solution to relieve anxiety, depression, pain, and insomnia. This organization has worked with the manufacturer to demonstrate the treatment's effectiveness on substance use disorders.

PREVENTION

Community Prevention: Provide prevention curriculum, community-based educational events, medication lock box distribution, and prevention coalition coordination.

Providers: Morrow County Drug and Alcohol Prevention Coalition, Recovery and Prevention Resources, Drug Free Delaware, Maryhaven, Morrow County Sheriff's Office, Edison Enterprises

Highlight Innovative Programs: Alpha Stim will be an interesting demonstration pilot to watch for outcomes.

Erie ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Diane Taylor	419-627-1908	diane@adamhserie.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	614-312-5273	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$1,047,374.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$1,047,374.00		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Criminal Justice MAT and Jail Intervention Services: Provide access to MAT and substance abuse treatment to individuals that are currently incarcerated.

Expand Telehealth in Rural and Underserved Areas: Enhanced equipment will increase access to Telehealth services.

PREVENTION

Media Campaign: Prevention program that includes education on treatment and recovery. Training: Education on families impacted by opioids, how substance abuse impacts mental health, the effects of stimulants, and awareness on opioids.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Recovery Housing: Provide housing to individuals in recovery.

Drug Testing: Enhancing drug testing for the local courts and probation department for individuals in recovery.

Providers: Erie County Common Pleas Court, Erie County General Health District, Ottawa County Courts, Road to Hope, and Bayshore Counseling.

Highlight Innovative Programs: Expanding Telehealth in rural and underserved areas.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Local Jails and Courts.

Fairfield County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Rhonda Myers	740-654-0829	Rhonda@ohiopps.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Kirsten Brownlee	614-312-5273	kirsten.brownlee@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$712,675.92		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$712,675.92		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Intensive Outpatient: expands the options for IOP and provides services for person with opiate and/or stimulant use disorders. Connections with persons in jail services to support ongoing treatment upon release.

Pregnant and New Moms: serve at risk pregnant and new moms with opioid or stimulant use disorder and provide outreach and engagement, coordination, treatment, and recovery supports.

Reaching the more Rural Clients program: will expand access to treatment by placing a therapist in one of the villages in Fairfield County one day a week. The therapist seeks to serve populations in more remote areas of the county and overcome transportation barriers.

MAT Expansion: The Recovery Center MAT expansion will support medication and services, access to providers and recovery supports such as housing and peer supports.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Jail intervention: provides assessment, peer support and linkage from within the jail that supports engagement in treatment upon release.

Employment: Supported Employment services to persons with opioid and stimulant disorder to support obtaining competitive employment.

Providers: Lancaster Recovery Services, The Recovery Center, Ohio Guidestone, New Horizons Highlight Innovative Programs: OhioGuidestone will place a therapist in one of the villages in Fairfield county one day a week. By have the therapist accessible in a familiar builder within easy distance it is hoped to reduce stigma and transportation barriers for those seeking services. It represents a collaboration between the ADAMH board, OhioGuidestone, Project FORT (quick response team) and local mayors.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: The Pregnant and New Moms program is a program to provide outreach, engagement and wraparound services to pregnant women and families. The ADAMH Board, OhioGuidestone and community partners including Fairfield Medical Center, Fairfield County Family, Adult, and Children First Council, Lutheran Social Services, Child Protective Services, WIC, and the courts.

Four County ADAMHS Board

y 6	14-312-5273	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Residential TREATMENT Expanding access to services by providing funding for individuals that are uninsured.

Telehealth: Expanding access to services by enhancing ability to provide treatment via telehealth. Walk-In TREATMENT Expanding access to treatment by providing diagnostic assessments and linkage to services on a walk-in basis.

Transportation: Provide transport services to clients to access treatment.

PREVENTION

Teen Mental Health First Aid: Education on mental health and substance abuse in the local schools.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Drug Court: Coordination of treatment alternatives with the court staff and providers for individuals with substance abuse disorders and court involvement.

Providers: Recovery Services of Northwest Ohio, Maumee Valley Guidance Center, and A Renewed Mind.

Highlight Innovative Programs: Expanding access to residential treatment by providing funding for individuals that are uninsured.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Local Schools.

Franklin County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Meg Griffing	(614) 224-1057	mgriffing@adamhfranklin.org
ADAMH Board Contact	Dreanne	(614) 222-3704	dzimmerman@adamhfranklin.org
	Zimmerman		
ADAMH Board Contact	McKayla Elliot	(614) 222-3725	melliot@adamhfranklin.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	(614) 802-8285	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$3,336,237.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$1,682,379.80		
Total SOR Investment in	\$5,018,616.80		
the County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Community for New Direction: Provides withdrawal management, standard outpatient treatment, intensive outpatient treatment with a focus on minority communities serving pregnant women.

Lower Lights Christian Health Centers: Provides outreach, education, and linkage in local communities, including medication assisted treatment and psychosocial treatment for OUD. Partnering with Freedom Recovery to provide intensive outpatient programs, counseling, and case management as well as peer recovery supports.

CompDrug: Provides treatment of opioid use disorder providing all forms of MAT, behavioral therapy, and recovery supports.

Maryhaven: Provides treatment of opioid use disorder and stimulant use disorder.

Southeast Health Care: Provides service to individuals with active opioid use disorder.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Alvis House: Provides Level II Recovery Housing for women and men, assisting with obtaining meaningful employment, financial independence, and transition to independent housing.

Community for New Direction: Provide Level III Recovery Housing for men with OUD.

Eden Counseling Centers: Peer recovery support staff will provide person-centered recovery planning, building social networks, and achieving self-sufficiency. Residents will be trained to use naloxone, participate in smoking cessation, family addiction education groups, Strengthening Families parenting class and job readiness.

Southeast PATH: Addition of 2 case managers focusing on individuals experiencing homelessness with opioid or stimulant use disorder as a part of mobile outreach for recovery supports.

Maryhaven: Provide wrap-around supports for recovery.

PREVENTION

Maryhaven: Provide education on addiction, stigma, and discrimination while providing community outreach on the benefits of MAT.

Franklin County Public Health: Will staff pop-up sites offering naloxone kits and other resources.

CompDrug: Serve individuals with active opioid use disorder. They plan to distribute 200 naloxone kits and engage individuals in 50 readiness encounters.

Providers: Community for New Direction, Lower Lights Christian Health Centers, CompDrug, Maryhaven, Southeast Health Care, Alvis House, Eden Counseling Centers, and Franklin County Public Health

Gallia Jackson Meigs ADAMH Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Robin Harris	740-446-3022	robin_harris@gjmboard.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Kirsten Brownlee	614-312-5273	kirsten.brownlee@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$1,330,602.08		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 175,000.00		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$1,505,602.08		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Rapid Access Program: provide immediate support to access medication assisted treatment and recovery supports through same day contacts.

Residential TREATMENT increase access to resident treatment for 25 indigent individuals.

MAT Services Expansion: maintain and increase access to supervised on-site administration of medication assisted treatment.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Drop-in Recovery Center: faith based drop-in recovery/treatment provider enhancing the availability of treatment and recovery supports services.

PREVENTION/EARLY INTERVENTION

Peer Supports and Harm Reduction: expand access to evidence-based peer supports within the local harm reduction program.

Providers: Health Recovery Services, Hopewell Health Center, Warriors 4 Christ

Highlight Innovative Programs: The Rapid Access Program is a variation on the Quick Response Teams to meet the individual where they are, facilitate rapid access to SUD treatment and enhance access to recovery-oriented supports. The expansion of supports will decrease the time from initial contact to time of first MAT appointment from 72 hours to next day.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: The Faith Based Drop-In Center offers outpatient services, recovery housing, and peer recovery supports. It works in partnership with local drug courts, local faith leaders, Health Recovery Services, and law enforcement.

Geauga County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	James Adams	(440) 285-2282	mhrs@geauga.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-329-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$1,411,243.46		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$1,411,243.46		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Treatment Services: Including Residential Treatment, MAT, Individual Counseling, Family Counseling, Case Management/ TBS/ CPST for individuals with opiate use disorder or stimulant use disorder

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Recovery Housing: Provide recovery supports for men, women, and families

Treatment: MAT will be provided through Ravenwood Health.

Peer Support: Increase access to SUD peer support services

Reentry Care Coordination: Supportive services to individuals transitioning back into northeast Ohio community. A 6-week program to emotionally prepare participants to return to the community is offered. Employment Support: Employment specialists assist individuals with SUD in overcoming barriers to employment

PREVENTION/EARLY INTERVENTION

Quick Response Team: Outreach and referral to individuals who have overdosed in the community

Providers: Catholic Charities, Family Pride of Northeast Ohio Inc., Lake Geauga Recovery Services, Ravenwood Health, Red Tulip Project of Geauga

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Reentry coalition with multiple community partners to focus on reducing recidivism and addressing the many challenges and barriers of reentry.

Hancock County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Precia Stuby	419-424-1985	pstuby@yourpathtohealth.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	614-312-5273	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$781,396.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$781,396.00		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

MAT: Increase access to medication assisted treatment by expanding telehealth services.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Transportation: Transport services to increase access to treatment.

The Loft: Drop-in center that's focuses on recovery supports for youth with substance abuse disorders.

Providers: A Renewed Mind, Family Resource Center, Habitat for Humanity, and Focus Wellness and Recovery Center.

Jail Based Case Manager: Coordination of linkage to treatment for individuals with preparing to be released from the local jail.

Peer Support: Engagement and outreach services for individuals with substance abuse disorders.

Employment Services: Skill development, job training, and linkage to employment opportunities.

Financial Opportunity Center: Financial coaching, education, credit counseling, and career counseling for individuals with substance abuse disorders.

Highlight Innovative Programs: Financial Opportunity Center

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Employment and Financial Support Services.

Hamilton County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Linda Gallagher	(513) 946-8646	lindag@hcmhrsb.org
ADAMH Board Contact	Snezana	(513) 946-8612	snezanat@hcmhrsb.org
	Tenhundfeld		
OMHAS SOR Contact	Philip Londrico	(614) 271-4551	Philip.Londrico@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$3,185,980.71		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 921,740.00		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$4,107,720.71		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Residential Treatment: Provide ASAM 3.7 level of care with access to MAT, IOP and behavioral healthcare. MOMS programs will treat pregnant and post-partum women up to 12 months with wrap around services. This initiative has an increased emphasis on linking at-risk families and minority populations to treatment.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Peer Recovery Support and Housing: Provide support and housing for women with minor children, including wrap-around services for MOMS program participants and UMADAOP clients.

PREVENTION

Education: Provide outreach and education focused on minorities, including Spanish speaking neighborhoods, by collaborating with faith-based communities and child welfare organizations. This also includes evidence-based prevention to caregivers. This provides an emphasis on youth outpatient SUD prevention and treatment.

Providers: Addiction Services Council, Center for Addiction Treatment, Central Clinic MHAP, Central Community Health Board, The Crossroads Center, First Step Home, Greater Cincinnati Behavioral Health Services, Prevention FIRST!, Talbert House, Urban Minority Alcoholism and Drug Abuse Outreach Program

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Emphasis on collaboration with organizations serving special populations including Spanish speaking community and interfaith communities to promote stigma reduction and awareness of substance use disorders.

Huron ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Kristen Cardone	419-681-6268	director@huroncountymhas.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	614-312-5273	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$345,379.92		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$483,209.88		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$828,589.80		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Transportation: Provide transport to treatment as needed.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Recovery Navigator: Education regarding treatment, contingency management, and linkage to services. Peer Recovery Support: Community outreach and education regarding services.

Recovery Housing: Expanding recovery housing is increasing access to safe housing for individuals in recovery.

Providers: Firelands Counseling & Recovery Services, Family Life Counseling & Psychiatric Services, Oriana House, Let's Get Real, Inc.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Local Jails, Local Employers, Local County Development Council, and Local Hospitals.

Jefferson County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	William Holt	740-282-1300	william.holt@jcprb.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Kirsten Brownlee	614-312-5273	kirsten.brownlee@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$322,806.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$322,806.00		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Family Recovery MAT/Outreach provides transportation and telehealth resources to provide medication assisted treatment to clients who have opiate use disorders.

Eastern Ohio Corrections Center MAT/Pre-release program: the naltrexone reentry program allows those incarcerated or on work release to participate in medication assisted treatment.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Ascent: providing personalized peer coaching services 24/7 supporting access to additional treatment and recovery support services through referral.

Providers: Family Recovery Center, Eastern Ohio Corrections Center, Ascent

Highlight Innovative Programs: Family Recovery Center engages rural and historically underserved communities in the region through transportation and telehealth treatment supports. This overcomes the isolation and barriers to receiving need medication assisted treatment and other behavioral health treatment often found in rural communities.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Ascent peer support will connect clients across community systems including treatment centers, drug courts and recovery organizations. In-reach will link hospitals, treatment centers and first responders. The peers will assist in education agencies and organizations on peer recovery supports, client engagement strategies and resources available within the community.

Lake County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Kim Fraser	440-350-3117	info@lakeadamhs.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-329-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$1,074,040.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 579,723.76		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$1,653,763.76		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Treatment Services: Including MAT, residential treatment, IOP and case management Contingency Management: Motivational incentives and tangible rewards to encourage sobriety and behaviors that support healthy living

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Recovery Housing for adults and women with children: Provides recovery supports Peer Support: Increase access to SUD peer support services

Providers: Signature Health, Windsor Laurelwood, Lake Geauga Recovery Center

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Opiate Recovery Transition includes multiple county partners and provides assessment, medical clearance, inpatient withdrawal management, MAT, and long-term treatment and recovery services, including outpatient, intensive-outpatient, residential treatment, and peer-recovery services.

Licking-Knox Counties ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Kay Spergel	(740) 522-1232	kspergel@mhrlk.org
ADAMH Board Contact	Tara Schultz	(740) 522-1234	tschultz@mhrlk.org
ADAMH Board Contact	Jim Vehslage	(740) 522-1232	jvehslage@mhrlk.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	(614) 208-8285	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$1,248,700.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 146,551.50		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$1,395,251.50		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Quick Response Team: Call Center receives and dispatches all calls to QRT where peer recovery support and case management services are offered. Provides family peer support/mentoring and integrate youth mobile crisis team (ages 0 - 26) with the emerging adult mobile crisis response.

Withdrawal Management: Provides stabilization, begin MAT induction if warranted, and connect to outpatient treatment and supports.

Residential Treatment: Complete ASAM Criteria assessments to determine appropriate level of care and arrange for pre-authorized admission into the higher level of care as part of discharge planning.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Employment Services: Provides skills assessment, job development and search, resume development, interview support, assistance with work wardrobe, referrals to treatment, recovery supports, and additional vocational/educational services.

Peer Supports: Provide peer recovery support services with parents who are experiencing substance use disorders who have lost custody of their children or may lose custody of their children.

Providers: Behavioral Health Partners, Freedom Center, Licking Alcoholic Prevention Program, Inc., The Main Place, Pathways of Central Ohio, Whole Living Recovery, Mental Health America, Family Life Counseling and Psychiatric Services.

Logan-Champaign Counties ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Tammy Nicholl	(937) 465-1045	tnicholl@mhdas.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	(614) 208-8285	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$888,765.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$888,765.00		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Overdose Response Team: Partnership with local first responders along with referral sources including community members and organizations. This includes assertive follow-up with persons who present for community-based crisis response and Narcan distribution.

Outpatient treatment: Provide jail-Based and community-based MAT services. Provide treatment for pregnant women with substance use disorder(s).

Withdrawal Management: Provide stabilization, begin MAT induction if warranted, and connect to outpatient treatment and supports.

PREVENTION

School-based: Provide PAX Good Behavior Game, expanded to 3 school districts.

Community-based: Provide N-O-T on Tobacco training, lock box distribution, education, and anti-stigma messaging campaigns.

Faith-based: Strengthen faith-based coalitions by formalizing evidence-based prevention strategies using the Collective Impact approach with a dedicated coordinator for each county.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Housing: Provide housing, rental assistance, housing placement assistance, employment services, and peer recovery support services.

Providers: Mercy Heath Partners, Logan County Jail, TCN Behavioral Health, Renewed Strength Recovery House, Dublin Springs, Suicide Prevention Coalition of Logan and Champaign Counties, CORE, RTC Industries, Faith-Based Coalition, Residential Administrators, Recovery Zone

Highlight Innovative Programs: Faith-based coalition efforts to embed a coordinator in each county to provide stigma reduction and education to congregants.

Lorain County MHARS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Amanda Divis	440-434-5709	adivis@mharslc.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-329-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$3,037,354.03		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 300,000.00		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$3,337,354.03		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Treatment Services: Including Outpatient, Intensive Outpatient, Partial Hospitalization, Withdrawal and MAT

Contingency Management: Motivational incentives and tangible rewards to encourage sobriety and behaviors that support healthy living

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Recovery Housing: Provide recovery supports for men, women, and families (women with children) Vocational Case Managers: help focus on individuals needs and barriers to obtaining or maintaining employment

Peer Support: Increase access to SUD peer support services

PREVENTION

Prevention and Family Supports: Strengthening Families programming and Too Good for Drugs programming

EARLY INTERVENTION

Harm Reduction Clinic: Syringe exchange, wound assessment/care, assistance with benefit applications and HIV/AIDs and STD testing and education.

Providers: Firelands Counseling and Recovery Services, Let's Get Real, The LCADA Way, Lorain UMADAOP, Lorain County Health and Dentistry (FQHC), Lorain County Jail, Medmark, Nord Center, Ohio Guidestone, Place to Recover, Psychiatric and Psychological Services, Road to Hope House, Silver Maple Recovery, Stella Maris

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Use of peer supporters to offer warm handoffs for individuals at the harm reduction clinic and those initiated onto MAT in the emergency department. Access to two forms of MAT in the jail through partnerships with local community providers.

Lucas County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Scott A. Sylak	419-213-4600	ssylak@lcmhrsb.oh.gov
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	614-312-5273	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$3,337,093.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 883,295.90		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$4,220,388.90		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

A Renewed Mind: MAT at the Lucas County Corrections Center or Corrections Center for Northwest Ohio prior to innate release and continues into outpatient treatment. Serving 65

Harbor Chrysalis: A treatment program focused on increasing access to evidence-based integrated services for pregnant and postpartum women with opioid, stimulant and other SUDs. Wrap around services are offered including medical and psychiatric care, life skills training, parenting classes, case management, family/group/individual therapy, and linkage to OB/GYN services. Peer support is provided. Serving 16 women and their children.

Mercy Health Mother and Child Dependency (MCD) Program: Treatment and services including case management, MAT, counseling for pregnant and postpartum women with OUD or SUD. Serving 75 women

Toledo-Lucas County Health Department Northwest Ohio Syringe Services: Mobile services and part of the HEALing Communities Study. Serving 250 individuals.

Unison Health Youth Services: Using the Seven Challenges Program with emphasis on creating a climate of mutual trust. Anticipate serving 16 individuals.

University of Toledo Medical Campus Overdose Response Team: 24/7 immediate access to MAT services regardless of ability to pay, transportation, provision of usual documentation requirements and administration of Naltrexone reversal. Anticipated number served is 300.

Zepf Center Withdrawal Management Expansion – Withdrawal management ASAM level 3.5 and 3.7 providing client-center treatment including MAT. Anticipate serving 400 individuals.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

A renewed Mind Recovery Housing: Level 3 recovery housing model for adult males. Serving 25

T. Whitehead Recovery Center (TWRC) Recovery Housing: Peer run recovery housing providing housing, third party secular recovery, recovery programming and study in-house, citizenship documents, outside service work through AA and workforce reentry planning. Serving 23 men.

Unison Health Peer Support and Recovery Housing: residential housing for clients in various stages of recovery. Anticipate serving 25 individuals.

Zepf Center Recovery Housing – Men's Level 3 – Serving 137

Zepf Center Recovery Housing – Women's Level 2 – Serving 7 individuals

Zepf Center Recovery Housing – Women's Level 2 (second location) – Serving 5 individuals

Zepf Center Recovery Housing – Women's Level 3 – Serving 28 individuals

MAT, compliance with individual recovery plans, Educational and vocational program, Exit to safe and stable housing, daily living skills, Recovery Support Services, peer support, mentoring, and recovery skill building.

PREVENTION

Urban Minority Alcoholism and drug Abuse Outreach Program (UMADAOP) – Prevention, Intervention and RECOVERY SUPPORTS Prevention will include robust culturally relevant education campaign to address opiates and other substance use disorders for African American communities. Serving 115 individuals. Unison Health Peer Support and Recovery Housing: Housing and peer support plus access to resources. Anticipate serving 25 people.

Unison health Skilled Trades Program: Skilled trades program to foster long-term employment. Assist clients to enroll in the Owens Community College training program (tool and die) training. An employment navigator will assist individuals with employment. Anticipate serving 8 individuals.

Number to be Served: 1,490 Individuals

Marion-Crawford County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Brad DeCamp	(419) 562-7288	brad.decamp@mcadamh.com
ADAMH Board Contact	David Chimahusky	(419) 562-7288	david.chimahusky@mcadamh.com
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	(614) 208-8285	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$707,100.50		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$707,100.50		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Quick Response Team: Collaborative effort between local law enforcement, treatment providers, and peer support specialists to save lives, reduce harm, and increase hope of recovery for individuals experiencing OUD.

Kinship Navigation: Increase services to Kinship Families impacted by OUD/SUD involved with County PCSAs.

Withdrawal Management: Provide stabilization, begin MAT induction if warranted, and connect to outpatient treatment and supports.

Criminal Justice Linkage: Provide case management services focused on providing linkage to treatment and recovery support services for individuals with opioid and stimulant use disorders.

PREVENTION

Latino Outreach Ministry: Provide education focused on addiction resources and services for the Latino Community via presentations.

African American Church Outreach and Education Program: Provide faith-based community conversations surrounding opioid use disorder.

PAX Good Behavior Game: Provide PAX training to local school districts.

Messaging/Media: Provide opioid and stimulant prevention and awareness messaging.

Providers: Adelante Inc., Arnita Pittman Community Recovery Center, Crawford County JFS, Marion County Children Services Board, Together We Hurt Together We Heal, Maryhaven, Marion Area Counseling Center, Recovery Works

Highlight Innovative Programs: Prevention projects leverage existing SOR direct funds and expand the work already being done for the Latino and African American ministries.

Mahoning County Mental Health & Recovery Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Duane Piccirilli	330-746-2959	dpiccirilli@mahoningcountyoh.gov
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-329-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$1,495,513.76		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 518,543.71		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$2,014,057.47		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Peer supported referrals to treatment from first dose experiences in hospitals. MAT expansion is occurring across programs. Peers are being trained in specific treatment areas.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Implementation of workforce development programs. Peer supported referrals to treatment from first dose experiences in hospitals. MAT expansion is occurring across programs. Peers are being trained in specific treatment areas.

HOUSING: Expansion of various recovery houses to include more beds. The YWCA is offering transitional housing.

MINORITIES: African Americans and Hispanic outreach through YUMADOAP.

Providers: Broadway RH, Gypsy House RH, Small Steps RH, Progress RH, Flying High Inc, Mercy Foundation Mahoning Valley Peer Center, Meridian, YUMADAOP, YWCA

Highlight Innovative Programs: Mercy Health first dose/referral to treatment program; expansion of peer support and peer training across systems.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Expansion of peer support across systems; Hospital MAT first dosing/referrals to next levels of care. As recovery housing expands, multi-system referrals, levels of care and ranges of treatment expand from such houses as the base of treatment and support services.

Medina County ADAMH Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Phillip Titterington	(330) 723 9642	office@adamhmedina.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-392-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$475,441.10		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$475,441.10		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

MAT expansion for indigent clients. Hospital referral to treatment program. Utilize Alternative Paths as a residential/detox and referral base to other appropriate levels of care in partnership with a QRT team. Creation of open access MAT access. Ohio Guidestone will implement a partial hospitalization program and expand IOP treatment.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Specific peer training for crisis programming, recovery house programming and jail programming; family support peer training for family members of a person diagnosed with opiate and/or stimulant use disorders.

Expansion of recovery housing. Creation of a recovery services navigator at Ohio Guidestone. Crisis peer support programming. Ohio Guidestone 24-hour crisis care services to include crisis navigators.

CHILDREN AND FAMILIES

Medina County Family Support Program will be a collaboration between Robby's Voice (RV) and Hope Recovery Community (HRC). RV and HRC will work together to train up to five family members as a team of Family Support Specialists. This program will serve families and loved ones of those struggling with an opiate and/or stimulant use disorder.

Providers: Alternative Paths, Ohio Guidestone, Cathy's House, Hope Recovery Community

Highlight Innovative Programs: Alternative Paths will use QRT teams for referrals.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Training of family support peers through a collaboration between two agencies. Using navigators at an after-hour referral center to connect people to appropriate levels of care 24/7.

Mercer-Van Wert-Paulding ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Alicia Bruce	419-238-5464	brucea@bright.net
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	614-312-5273	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$931,916.59		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$931,916.59		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Residential TREATMENT Increased access to residential treatment for adults and adolescents diagnosed with substance abuse disorders.

Psychiatric Services including MAT: Increased access to MAT and psychiatric treatment.

Transportation: Provide transport for clients to access treatment.

EARLY INTERVENTION

Education: Partnership with the local schools to provide education.

PREVENTION

Media Campaign: Provide education to the community through the media.

Prescription Drop Box: Collect unused medication to decrease abuse of substances.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Peer support and recovery navigators.

Recovery Housing: Enhancing practices and partnerships to increase access to recovery housing.

Clubhouse: Drop-in center for individuals with substance abuse disorders.

Providers: Prevention Awareness Support Services (PASS), Westwood Behavioral Health Center, Foundations Behavioral Health Services, YWCA, Paulding County Drug Court, Tomorrow's Technology Today, and Ascend Innovations.

Highlight Innovative Programs: Prescription Drop Box

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Local courts and hospitals.

Montgomery County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Doug Thompson	(937) 853-431	dthompson@mcadamhs.org
ADAMH Board Contact	Rochele Burnette	(937) 443-0416	rburnette@mcadamhs.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Philip Londrico	(614) 271-4551	Philip.Londrico@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$1,213,209.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 820,651.70		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$2,033,860.70		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Criminal Justice Jail MAT: Provide access to MAT for individuals residing in criminal justice settings.

Transportation: Provide transportation to treatment services as needed.

EMDR: Provide EMDR to address trauma experience by individuals with SUD in correctional facilities.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Family Recovery Housing & Maternal Recovery Housing: Provide recovery support services and housing.

Criminal Justice Peer Recovery Supporters: Increase access to SUD peer support services within criminal justice settings.

PREVENTION

Media Campaign: Increase public awareness of risks and dangers of SUD, treatment, and recovery supports

EARLY INTERVENTION

Homeless Outreach: Engage individuals who are experiencing homeless and SUD.

Providers: Recovery Works, SBHI, Eastway, South Community, Addiction Services, Recovery Defined, Brightview, Cornerstone, Mahajan Therapeutics, Nova, Access, TCN Behavioral Health, Naphcare, Positive Recovery Solutions, Project Cure.

Muskingum Area ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Misty Cromwell	740-454-8557	mistyc@mhrs.org
ADAMH Board Contact	Elaine Shuster	740-454-8557	eshuster@mhrs.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Kirsten Brownlee	614-312-5273	kirsten.brownlee@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$745,302.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$514,292.00		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$1,259,594.00		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Maternal Health Case Managers: provide a continuum of services to pregnant and post-partum women include case management, education, referrals, and other supports related to pregnancy.

Medication Assisted TREATMENT Access to MAT will be supported through provision of transportation, clinical services, and financial supports to include medical appointments, lab work and medications including all three forms of FDA approved MAT.

Integrative Family and Systems Treatment (I-FAST): the IFAST model will be used within the partner agencies in an evidence supported family treatment model that provides wrap around treatment services for families struggling due to an opioid addiction.

Treatment Navigation: A treatment navigator will support Cambridge Municipal Court involved individuals in receiving treatment services including medication assisted treatment.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Peer RECOVERY SUPPORTS ensure participants have access to needed resources and provide guidance, support, and evidence-based education for participants and families. Recovery housing will continue to be provided through referrals. Also included is a job coach to assist clients and families through specific, measurable, and individualized services.

Parent/Child Coach: a coach will aid in resolving parenting and family issues alongside transportation to assist in overcoming barriers related to a lack of public transportation and a rural environment. Recovery Housing: provide financial assistance for recovery housing to those individuals unable to afford it. Provision of safe and affordable housing for individuals and families includes subsidized rent throughout the six-county board region.

PREVENTION/EARLY INTERVENTION

Healthy Parenting Education: Using the Love and Logic and Family Wellness: Survival Skills for Healthy Families education programming will support parenting skills and education including those within recovery housing and all participating partners in the communities.

Providers: Cambridge Municipal Court, Allwell, Guernsey Health Department, Muskingum Health Department, Perry Behavioral Healthcare, Muskingum Behavioral Health, Guernsey Behavioral Health, Coshocton Behavioral Health Choices.

Highlight Innovative Programs: The Maternal Health Case Managers program creates a unique source of support for parenting and post-partum women by leading with health department staff who engage potential clients across the community. The health department is uniquely positioned to engage with multiple systems within the county including hospitals, physician offices, housing resources, child welfare systems and family courts. Case managers provide engagement within the community by seeking out women who may need potential services for substance use disorders and who are pregnant or post-partum. After engagement the case managers support women throughout their pregnancy and delivery becoming a support and an advocate to ensure a healthy, stable family for the newborn.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: New partnerships through the collaborative approach taken across the six-county region include partnerships with Muskingum County Adult and Child Protective Services and the Muskingum County Juvenile Court. Within the region medical providers serve as both referral sources and partners including Genesis Health care System, Southeastern Med, Coshocton Regional Medical Center, and county health departments. Integration with county courts and child welfare partnerships exist across the region and provide referrals to participating agencies and collaborative support for participants.

Paint Valley ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Penny Dehner	(740) 454-8557	pdehner@pvadamh.org
ADAMH Board Contact	Danielle Oates	(740) 773-2283	doates@pvadamh.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	(614) 208-8285	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$2,999,820.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 360,368.46		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$3,360,188.46		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Outpatient Services: Provide MAT, jail-in reach wrap-around services, and employ a treatment navigator.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Housing: Provide recovery housing embedded with peer recovery supporters.

Wellness Activities: Provide wellness coordination and activities with peer recovery supporters.

PREVENTION

Children and Adolescents: Provide school-based screening and referral, implement youth-led prevention coalitions, and support usage of universal screenings for youth.

Providers: Circleville Municipal Court, Pickaway Municipal Court, Fayette County Court, Pike County Court, Fayette County Community Action, Pickaway Area Recovery Services, Another Chance Ministries, Pike County Recovery Council, Highland County Community Action, Ross County Community Action, Fayette County Community Action, Pike County Community Action, Pike County Recovery Council, Scioto Paint Valley Mental Health Center, Prevention Action Alliance

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: jail-based in-reach engagement uses clinical staff; peer supports and offers a multitude of recovery supports for pre-release planning to prevent recidivism

Preble County Mental Health & Recovery Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Amy Raynes	(937) 456-682	Amy.Raynes@pcmhrb.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Philip Londrico	(614) 271-4551	Philip.Londrico@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$597,496.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 98,970.00		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$696,466.00		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Day Treatment: Provides services to individuals with substance use disorders and/or mental illness, including outreach, group services, and referral.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Peer Recovery Support: Provide resources, group activities, social opportunities, connection, and sober living recreational activities to promote wellness and recovery.

Housing: Provide recovery housing and rental subsidy for clients, including in-house peer recovery support services.

Providers: Next Step Living and Thrive Therapeutics

Portage County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	John Garrity	330-673-1756	JohnG@mental-health-recovery.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-392-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$ 803,559.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$1,074,231.20		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$1,877,790.20		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Medication Assisted TREATMENT SUD Case Management, individual counseling, group counseling, and intensive outpatient services in conjunction with medication therapy Intensive Home-Based Treatment team: intensive and comprehensive services to at-risk youth who have co-occurring mental health and substance use disorders

Tobacco Cessation Therapy: Behavioral health counseling and nicotine replacement therapies

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Peer Support: Increase access to SUD peer support services

PREVENTION

Celebrating Families!: A Family-Centered Approach to Prevention for Opioid and Stimulant Substance Abuse

EARLY INTERVENTION

Early Diversion and Family Recovery Support: Provide early diversion services to adolescents ages 12-18 or who are transitioning to adulthood and their families at risk of developing opiate, amphetamine use disorders

Providers: Townhall II, Children's Advantage, Coleman Professional Services, Family & Community Services

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Early diversion and family support program is a collaboration between community referrals from schools, courts, JFS, and Adult SUD agencies who identify at risk children, as well as parents themselves.

Putnam County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Jennifer Horstman	419-523-0027	jhorstman@pathwaysputnam.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	614-312-5273	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$849,381.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$849,381.00		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Treatment Plan Development: Staff will be trained in evidence-based programs to reduce the cycle of addiction.

MAT: Enhanced access to MAT services.

PREVENTION

Education, Prevention, and Community Outreach: Community education by collaborating with community partners.

Social Media Campaign: Billboards on awareness and prevention, monthly podcast, weekly phone calls to referral sources, and pamphlet and flyers on services.

Providers: Pathways Counseling Centers Inc.

Highlight Innovative Programs: Social Media Campaign

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: County Commissioners, Health Department, Children's Services, Juvenile Justice System, and Local Jails.

Richland County Mental Health and Recovery Services Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Joe Trolian	419-774-581	jtrolian@rcmhb.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-329-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$1,381,486.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$1,381,486.00		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Provide coverage for indigent clients not accessible through peer support to include MAT. Richland county is home to a newly built free-standing withdrawal management facility. Adolescent SUD treatment is being offered. There has been expansion of trauma-based treatment services.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Expand peer support treatment and recovery. Provide employment gap services including vocational training.

Family Recovery Housing & Maternal Recovery Housing: Provide recovery supports for indigent clients and families to include MAT.

HOUSING: Expansion of numerous recovery housing beds for emergencies.

MINORITIES: Richland county has numerous grants that focus on treatment, recovery, and housing assistance for minorities.

PREVENTION/CHILDREN AND FAMILIES

Expansion of community outreach, case management, and treatment for high-risk children and families. Family waiting rooms have been added in some treatment facilities. Vaping and tobacco prevention and cessation programs are expanding.

Providers: Catalyst Life Services, Mansfield UMADAOP, Third Street Family Health Services, Family Life Counseling, Healing Hearts and Community Action for Capable Youth

Highlight Innovative Programs: Richland County places a priority on serving the uninsured and underinsured with the same quality of care at all levels and within all systems.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Peer expansion helps tie all levels of care into a continuum of care with a focus on the whole family. Prevention overlaps with treatment especially in youth-centered programming such as vaping and tobacco prevention and cessation.

Seneca-Ottawa-Sandusky-Wyandot ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Robin Reaves	419-448-0640	deputy@mhrsbssw.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	614-312-5273	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$400,224.75		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$400,224.75		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Contingency Management: Treatment will focus on enhancing engagement and outcomes.

PREVENTION

Mentoring Program: Mentoring programming utilizing a prevention framework.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Recovery Support Group: Support group and referrals for individuals with substance abuse disorders.

Recovery House: Recovery home for women with substance abuse disorders.

Drop-In Center: Peer support and recovery community that provides free meeting space, education, and a resource phone line.

Resource Center: Local resource center that connects community members to treatment and recovery support services.

Providers: Oriana House, Seneca County Family and Children First Council, Wyandot County Family and Children First Council, Ohio CAN (Change Addiction Now), Bellevue Recovery And Support Services (BRASS), A Little Faith Ministries/FACTOR (Families, Addicts, Community Together for Ongoing Recovery), and Lotus Recovery House.

Highlight Innovative Programs: Drop-In Center that provides a recovery community that includes free meeting space, education, and a resource

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Local Family and Children First Council

Stark County Mental Health & Addiction Recovery

ADAMH Board Contact	Allison Esber	330-455-6644	Allison.esber@starkmhar.org	
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-329-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov	
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$343,970.00			
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$175,000.00			
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$518,970.00			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Expand peer support services across treatment services types and programs.

Transportation: Provide transportation to services as needed.

Children and MOMS continuation provides recovery supports to pregnant mothers and children.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Significant expansion of peer support.

Provide emergency recovery housing.

Providers: Stark County TASC, AVO Behavioral Health and Recovery

Highlight Innovative Programs: MOMS has been and continues to be a holistic, innovative, and regionally/culturally specific program based on specific needs of pregnant women with SUD and their families.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Stark County has various types of discretionary grants including prevention, housing, and MOMS continuation. Stark is enhancing infrastructure across various grant types by enhancing peer support.

Summit County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Aimee Wade	330-762-3500	adm@admboard.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-329-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$ 998,261.84		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$1,004,000.50		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$2,002,262.34		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Treatment Services: Including Outpatient, Case Management, Residential Treatment, and Medication Assisted Treatment

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Recovery Housing: Provide sober supportive housing

Peer Support: Increase access to SUD peer support services

Vocational Support: Assist individuals with needs or barriers to obtaining or maintaining employment

PREVENTION

Targeted Awareness/Harm Reduction/Education: information dissemination, education, community-based process, environmental services and problem identification and referral to reduce the number of individuals developing OUD or Stimulant Use Disorders

EARLY INTERVENTION

Path Outreach Worker: Increased outreach and engagement

Providers: Catholic Charities, Portage Path Behavioral Health, CHC Addiction Services, ARC Recovery Services, Community Support Services, Oriana House, Sober First LLC (dba Ascent powered by Sober Grid), Summit Psychological Associates, Truly Reaching You, Case Western Reserve University

Highlight Innovative Programs: Inclusion of PATH Outreach Worker to target those experiencing homelessness with a primary diagnosis of opiate or stimulant use disorder to engage them in services.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: MAT in the county Jail. The Summit County Community Partnership (SCCP) - a community coalition dedicated to preventing underage alcohol use, substance misuse and problem gambling.

Tri-County (Miami, Darke, and Shelby) ADAMHS

ADAMH Board Contact	Kim McGuirk	937-335-7727	mcguirkk@tcbmds.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy 614-312-5273 <u>Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov</u>		Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$450,123.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$450,123.00		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Residential Withdrawal Management: Expanding availability of detox treatment and enhancing staff by increasing coverage.

MAT Services: Expanding access to outpatient medication assisted treatment for individuals with substance use disorders.

Transportation: Provide transport to services as needed.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Recovery Housing: Expanding eligibility for recovery housing. Peer Support Services: Engagement and outreach services.

Providers: Community Housing, TCN Behavioral Health, Miami County Recovery Council, Family Resource Center of Northwest Ohio, Darke County Recovery Services, and Recovery and Wellness Centers of Midwest Ohio.

Highlight Innovative Programs: Enhanced staffing for Residential Withdrawal Management, transitional recovery housing while in jail, and expansion of Medication Assisted Treatment.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Local Courts and Jails

Trumbull County Mental Health & Recovery Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Lauren Thorp	330-675-2765	lthorp@trumbullmhrb.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-329-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$ 843,852.13		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 175,000.00		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$1,018,852.13		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Criminal Justice: Provide access to MAT for individuals involved with criminal justice and in jails.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Increase access to peer support in jails and treatment and recovery.

Family Recovery Housing & Maternal Recovery Housing: Provide recovery supports.

Indigent services: Provide MAT and housing for indigent individuals.

Criminal Justice Peers: Increase access to SUD peer support services.

Housing: Expansion of numerous recovery housing projects and beds for indigent residents.

Children and Families: Expansion of recovery housing for children and families.

Providers: First Step Recovery, Glenbeigh, Meridian Health Care, Parkman Recovery, Faith Driven Ministries, Foster Living, Keys 2 a 2nd Chance, Nikki's House, Park Place, Wellspring, Coleman Professional Services, Flying HIGH Inc

Highlight Innovative Programs: There is a focus on treating the most vulnerable clients in Trumbull county. A significant amount of funding is marked for MAT and housing for the indigent with peer expansion serving as infrastructure building and multi- system navigation.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Treatment, recovery, and housing overlap in multiple pilots.

ADAMHS Board of Tuscarawas-Carroll Counties

ADAMH Board Contact	Natalie Bollon	330-364-6488	natalie@adamhtc.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-329-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$349,607.59		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$349,607.59		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Criminal Justice: A case manager will be added to the staff at the Court of Common Pleas. A nurse has been added and MAT supplies expanded at Ohio Guidestone. A peer supporter and a peer navigator have been added to two treatment programs. A director of addictions and recovery has also been hired. Transportation: Provide transportation to services as needed.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Criminal Justice Peers: Increase access to SUD peer support services.

PREVENTION

Media Campaign: Increase public awareness of risks and dangers of SUD, treatment, and recovery supports. Hold community events. A prevention facilitator has been hired.

CRISIS: Ohio Guidestone provides crisis services.

Providers: Ohio Guidestone, Carroll County Common Pleas Court

Highlight Innovative Programs: By adding a counselor/case manager to the Court of Common Pleas, many who might have been incarcerated are assessed for SUD treatment services then referred to appropriate levels of care as part of sentencing.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Same as above. Also, peer infrastructure enhancement leads to multi-system collaboration and navigators enhance treatment adherence at all levels of care in all types of treatment.

Union County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Philip Atkins	(937) 642-1212	drphil@mhrbuc.org
ADAMH Board Contact	Holly Zweizig	(937) 642-1212	holly@mhrbuc.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	(614) 208-8285	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$764,000.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$764,000.00		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

MAT: Provide access to outpatient treatment, intensive outpatient programs, partial hospitalization, inpatient hospitalization, and withdrawal management service. This includes psychosocial treatment with wrap-around recovery support services and Stable Cradle programming to support perinatal and parental populations.

EARLY INTERVENTION

Engagement Specialists: Provide immediate engagement while completing multiple screening tools to determine if treatment is warranted for youth and adults.

PREVENTION

School-based: Provide evidence-based substance use prevention education to youth within local elementary and middle schools.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Housing: Provide various levels of recovery housing with housing supports including placement in transitional housing.

Peer Recovery Support: Provide support services within recovery housing. Assist with referrals from child support enforcement and provide linkage to case managers, support groups, and outpatient therapy

Providers: Lower Lights Christian Health Center, Maryhaven, Lighthouse Behavioral Health Solutions, Residential Administrators, Prevention Awareness Support Services, Wings Support and Recovery

Warren-Clinton County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Colleen Chamberlain	(513) 695-1695	cchamberlain@mhrbwcc.org
ADAMH Board Contact	Julie Payton	(513) 695-1695	jpayton@mhrbwcc.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Philip Londrico	(614) 271-4551	Philip.Londrico@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$289,506.00		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$289,506.00		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Quick Response Team: Provide overdose response in partnership with local first responders, community members and organizations. Engage in assertive follow-up with persons who present for community-based crisis response and Narcan distribution.

MAT: Provide medication-assisted treatment services with individuals diagnosed with opioid use disorder.

PREVENTION

Community-Based: Provide universal, selective, and indicated prevention screening, school-based prevention curriculum, and provide support groups and education for families and caregivers.

Strategic messaging campaigns

Providers: Talbert House, Brightview Health, OneCity for Recovery

Highlight Innovative Programs: Prevention program intends to utilize gas pump screens and other social media to convey stigma reduction messages

Mental Health and Recovery Board of Wayne and Holmes County

ADAMH Board Contact	Joanna Edwards	330-264-2527	jedwards@whmhrb.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Zoe Leonard	614-329-9069	Zoe.Leonard@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$1,219,232.87		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	\$ 234,319.00		
Total SOR Investment in the	\$1,453,551.87		
County*			

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Expansion of MAT, family support counseling, individual counseling, case management and care coordination.

Transportation: Provide transportation to services as needed

CRISIS: 24-hour peer crisis services are provided.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Workforce development activities include job coaching and enhanced peer services including peer navigators.

Family Recovery Housing: A Tier 3 Recovery House has been built to enhance the continuum of care for children and families in recovery.

PREVENTION

A prevention specialist will work on wellness activities/family system prevention education.

Providers: Anazao, Catholic Charities, The Counseling Center, One Eighty

Highlight Innovative Programs: Wayne Holmes is using SAMHSA evidence-based wellness and prevention activities in some residential programming. Much therapeutic programming is family-systems oriented.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: A new Tier 3 recovery house has been added next door to existing family-based recovery housing. MAT is being incorporated into programming. Peer expansion includes navigators to improve access to resources along the continuum of care.

Wood County ADAMHS Board

ADAMH Board Contact	Aimee Coe	419- 352-8475	acoe@wcadamh.org
OMHAS SOR Contact	Ashley Murphy	614-312-5273	Ashley.Murphy@mha.ohio.gov
SOR 2.0 Investment	\$1,396,126.45		
SOR 2.0 Direct Funded	N/A		
Total SOR Investment in the County*	\$1,396,126.45		

^{*}Funding amounts listed are pulled from point in time reports which are subject to change as grants are awarded.

SERVICE OVERVIEW

TREATMENT

Project Direct Link (PDL): Substance abuse treatment including MAT to individuals currently incarcerated. Rapid Access for MAT and Residential TREATMENT Open access assessment model that will provide rapid access to treatment.

Youth Substance Abuse TREATMENT Treatment that focuses on youth with substance abuse disorders. Mobile Response and Stabilization Services: Community based crisis intervention services for families.

PREVENTION/ EARLY INTERVENTION

Quick Response Team (QRT): The team responds to overdose that happens in the community and provides support. The QRT also includes a pretrial diversion program that provides to treatment alternatives to individuals with felony charges.

Youth Substance Abuse Prevention Program: Prevention programming that's focuses on preventing youth from abusing substances.

RECOVERY SUPPORTS

Forensic Liaison: Coordination services for individuals with substance abuse disorders involved in the criminal justice system. expanding engagement and outreach services through peer support workers, recovery housing, transportation services

Providers: A Renewed Mind, The Cocoon, Harbor, Children Resource Center, Wood County Addiction Response Collaborative, Zepf Center, Ascent, and Unison.

Highlight Innovative Programs: Family Recovery Home.

Highlight Cross System Collaborations: Local Courts, Local Jails, and Local Prosecutors Office.

SOR 2.0 Direct-Funded Community Partner Awardees

Applicant	Award	County
Alcohol and Drug Freedom Center of Knox County	\$146,551.51	Knox
Expand and Increase community-based MAT/MOUD to reduce morbidit	ty and mortality ra	tes of OUD.
Andrew's House of Hope	\$86,125.00	Allen
Provide sober housing and other recovery supports to women residing i	n rural areas.	
Basecamp Recovery Center	\$149,600.00	Franklin
Increase access to training, treatment, and peer recovery services to targ	get populations.	
Brigid's Path	\$150,000.00	Montgomery
Wrap-around services for mothers with infants and family members im	pacted by addictio	n.
Center for Addiction Treatment (CAT)	\$109,672.00	Cuyahoga
Comprehensive pathways to recovery through various levels of care and	d interdisciplinary s	services.
Cleveland Sober Living for Women	\$149,161.00	Cuyahoga
Safe housing and supportive, structured living conditions for women ex	iting drug treatmei	nt programs.
Cleveland Treatment Center	\$150,000.00	Cuyahoga
Increase access to evidence-based treatment and counseling intervention	ons.	
Coleman Professional Services	\$149,265.00	Portage
Strengthen recovery-oriented system of care, access to services and sup	ports.	
DeCoach Rehabilitation	\$60,828.75	Butler
Integrated behavioral health services in a federally qualified health cen	ter.	
DeCoach Rehabilitation	\$72,413.75	Butler
Referral and treatment services for individuals with OUD discharged fro	om hospitals.	
Discovering New Paths	\$121,999.96	Hamilton
Comprehensive services supporting an integrated behavioral system of	care for adolescen	ts and adults.
East End Community Services	\$89,231.70	Montgomery
Expand use of peer recovery supports for women transitioning from inco	arceration.	
Hispanic UMADAOP	\$150,000.00	Cuyahoga
ASAM Level 3.5 care to include MAT/MOUD services for minority popul	ations with OUD.	
Hope Village	\$149,999.20	Portage
Expansion of treatment offerings, linkage to peer supports, and service	navigation.	
Lima UMADAOP	\$300,000.00	Cuyahoga
Enhancing behavioral health services to support community systems of	care for minority p	oopulations.
Lorain UMADAOP	\$150,000.00	Allen
Preventing overdose deaths among local minority populations through	culturally specific	engagement.
Lower Lights Ministries	\$57,000.00	Lorain
Individualized services for women with OUD providing access to recove	ry housing and sup	pports.
Meridian Healthcare - Boardman	\$148,386.78	Franklin
Support for at-risk children and their parents impacted by addiction and	d co-occurring disc	orders.

Mommy & Me, Too, Inc.	\$149,999.91	Mahoning
Engage and develop a recovery-oriented system of care that addresses	s social determinant	ts of health.
New Directions, Inc.	\$149,910.00	Cuyahoga
Provide residential ASAM Level 3.5 and 4 recovery housing to adole	escents and young	adults.
People Places and Dreams, LLC	\$150,000.00	Cuyahoga
Building secure pathways to recovery for justice-involved or at-risk mi	nority individuals w	ith SUD.
Phoenix Counseling Solutions	\$150,000.00	Cuyahoga
Increase access to a full continuum of evidenced-based practices for su	ubstance use disorde	er treatment.
Point of Freedom	\$150,000.00	Cuyahoga
Enhancing systems of care in the community for persons with SUD and	d co-occurring disor	rders.
Primary Care Solutions of Ohio, Inc	\$150,000.00	Lucas
Full Spectrum and culturally competent services delivery for expectant	and new parents.	
Primary Purpose Center, Inc.	\$150,000.00	Lorain
Increase access to a recovery support system for individuals and their	families in treatmer	nt.
Quest Recovery Center, LLC	\$132,991.50	Summit
Expanding services and offerings to local communities impacted by op	pioids and stimulant	S.
Recovery Resources	\$38,624.00	Cuyahoga
Dedicated MAT/MOUD peer support services including referral and res	source navigation.	
Recovery Solutions of Northeast Ohio	\$500,000.00	Cuyahoga
Educate community regarding opioid use disorder among minority gro	oups through variou	ıs trainings.
St Vincent Charity Medical Center	\$147,428.20	Cuyahoga
Peer support and systems navigation for an integrated behavioral hea	lth system of care.	
Talbert House	\$150,000.00	Hamilton
Decrease accidental overdose within minority communities utilizing po	eer support services.	
The Briermost Foundation	\$145,426.80	Cuyahoga
Peer support services to reduce stigma and engage individuals in need	d of recovery suppor	ts.
The Columbus Chapter of The Links	\$150,000.00	Franklin
Educate children and families on the physical, behavioral, and econom	nic issues associated	with opioids.
The LIT Movement	\$126,339.00	Hamilton
Short-term refuge and resources for chronically homeless individuals v	with OUD and SUD.	
Thrive Therapeutics	\$98,970.00	Preble
Increase treatment and community engagement, access to healthcare,	, and improve self-s	ufficiency.
UMADAOP of Dayton	\$150,000.00	Montgomery
Create supports and improve access to treatment for local minority communities.		
University of Cincinnati	\$150,000.00	Hamilton
Evidenced-based screening, brief intervention and referral to treatmen	t for individuals wit	h SUD.
Women of Hope, Inc.	\$150,000.00	Cuyahoga
Gender-specific programming and recovery housing to address the co	mplex needs of fem	ale veterans.

Total SOR 2.0 Investment	\$5,379,924.06
--------------------------	----------------

Note: Dollar amounts are preliminary and are subject to final budget submissions.

SOR 2.0 Direct-Funded Innovation Awards

Applicant	Award	County			
Cordata Software	\$1,500,000.00	N/A			
Population software that connects at-risk populations to treatment and community resources.					
Cedar Ridge Behavioral Health Solutions	\$514,292.00	Guernsey			
Expanded access to full continuum of care through technology and remote service offerings.					
Cleveland Treatment Center	\$303,509.00	Cuyahoga			
Expansion of SADIE project to include telehealth services and additional	al target population	S.			
Cognitians, LLC	\$431,420.00	Montgomery			
Mobile application (ROSCAPP) that connects persons directly with serv	vice providers.				
Coleman Professional Services	\$600,000.00	Portage			
Trauma-informed telehealth services and support offered 24/7/365 thi	rough internet-enab	led devices.			
Health Recovery Services	\$381,482.00	Athens			
Use of cutting-edge technology, including virtual reality headsets, in tr	reatment offerings.				
Huron ADAMHS Board	\$483,209.88	Huron			
Implementation of technology to support multi-agency collaboration for wrap-around services.					
Meridian Healthcare	\$195,156.93	Mahoning			
Improving telehealth services and patient care coordination across the	full continuum of c	are.			
Multiethnic Advocates for Cultural Competence	\$338,406.80	Franklin			
Cultural competency training for integrated behavioral health systems of care through e-learning.					
OhioHealth Research Institute	\$600,000.00	Franklin			
Expanded access to treatment services through in-person offerings and use of virtual technology.					
OneEighty, Inc.	\$234,319.00	Wayne			
Increased client supports including online records, e-prescribing, crisis hotline, and telehealth services.					
Pear Therapeutics	\$578,850.00	Hamilton			
Integration of prescription digital therapeutics to treatment directly through reSET digital software.					
Point of Freedom	\$599,345.00	Cuyahoga			
Innovative recovery supports to residential clients through enhancing systems of care technology.					
Recovery & Prevention Resources of Delaware-Morrow Counties	\$116,732.52	Delaware			

FDA-approved cranial electrotherapy stimulation as an alternative to medication-based treatment.					
Relink.org	\$99,750.00	Summit			
Provides linkage to community resources, supports, and current information for persons in recovery.					
Scioto Paint Valley Mental Health Center	\$360,368.46	Highland			
Expand service delivery to justice-involved individuals through jail telehealth systems.					
SMART Recovery	\$592,350.00	Lake			
Technology to support availability of accessible materials, meetings, and web-based classes.					
Summa Health	\$596,259.00	Summit			
Integrating remote and virtual services to enhance the integrated healthcare delivery system.					
The SOAR Initiative	\$146,613.00	Franklin			
Text alert system that informs individuals with information about overdose surges and "bad batches."					
Thrive Behavioral Health Care	\$524,785.00	Cuyahoga			
Implementation of evidence-based addiction management platform to increase access to services.					
Workit Health	\$558,295.90	Lucas			
Online and on-demand addiction treatment through mobile and web applications.					
Total SOR 2.0 Investment:	\$9,755,144.49				

Note: Dollar amounts are preliminary and are subject to final budget submissions.

SOR 2.0 Direct-Funded MOMS Project Awards

Applicant	Award	County
CHC Addiction Services	\$175,000.00	Summit
Coleman Professional Services	\$175,000.00	Portage
CommQuest Services, Inc.	\$175,000.00	Stark
Community Counseling Center	\$175,000.00	Ashtabula
CompDrug	\$175,000.00	Franklin
Crossroads Center	\$175,000.00	Hamilton
First Step Home Inc	\$175,000.00	Hamilton
Health Recovery Services, Inc.	\$175,000.00	Athens
Health Recovery Services, Inc.	\$175,000.00	Gallia
Meridian Healthcare	\$175,000.00	Mahoning
Meridian Healthcare	\$175,000.00	Trumbull
Zepf Center	\$175,000.00	Lucas
Total SOR 2.0 Investment:	\$2,100,000.00	

Note: Dollar amounts are preliminary and are subject to final budget submissions.

SOR 2.0 Contracts and Inter-Agency Agreements

Organization	Туре	Status	Award	Funding Description
Ohio Board of Pharmacy and Lighthouse Contract	IAA	Draft	\$116,300.00	Bamboo Health integration with the Ohio Prescription Drug Monitoring Program to prevent dual enrollment between Office-Based Opioid Treatment and Opioid Treatment Programs. Contract with Lighthouse to update the state's central registry to allow for sharing of information with the Ohio Prescription Drug Monitoring Program.
Ohio Commission on Minority Health	IAA	Active	\$1,000,000.00	Provide culturally sensitive outreach for projects targeting individuals of special populations with stimulant use and opioid use disorders (OUD) in the community.
Ohio Department of Health	IAA	Active	\$4,700,000.00	Naloxone Distribution, Certified peer recovery supporters, case managers, health navigators, service staff, and/or infrastructure support at up to twelve of Ohio's twenty-three syringe services programs.
Ohio Department of Veteran's Services	IAA	Active	\$643,980.06	Training and expansion of peer recovery supports services for veterans.
Public Children Services Association of Ohio	Grant	Active	\$1,500,000.00	Support and expand upon Ohio Start programs and services.
Total SOR 2.0 Investment:		\$7,960,280.06		

Note: Dollar amounts are preliminary and are subject to final budget submissions.